Minutes of the Cinco De Mayo, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee
of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc.,
held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen, Jack Whitney. 

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m.
The minutes of the April 6, 2010 meeting, after being corrected to delete Jill Gruben from the list of those present, were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Laura Fiske. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the Treasurer’s Reports for March and April.  There was minimal activity in March.  Club dues payments are about a month behind. Our balance is now $5,700.  Our 2009 report to the Club will be filed soon.  The 2009 dues discrepancy (in that we received more than expected) was due to a Club policy change to allow for multi-year memberships. We will likely get less in 2010 and 2011.  Eventually, this will even out.  The two reports were approved unanimously on a motion by Jim Schneider, seconded by Jacki Bave. 

Tricia Lockwood, Nominating Committee Chair, said that she is still trying to find members for the Committee.  Notice of the slate must be published in the September newsletter. Jill will run a solicitation for volunteers to run for office in the July newsletter.

Jonathan Lane reported on the Chapter basket.  He is still soliciting ideas for basket contents, and discussed some of the ideas.  He also read an introductory poem that he wrote.  He will submit it to Deb Zack at the Club to see if she thinks that it is appropriate for the event.

George Sammons led a discussion of digital contact with members.  One purpose of this would be to get information out between the newsletters.  Options include e-mail, Twitter, and Facebook.  After an extensive discussion of the pros and cons of each, it was agreed that we would start with e-mail, with a small list to test the system.  We would then expand it to the e-mail list that he has obtained from the Club, although that is not a complete list.  We could add Twitter or Facebook later.

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, reported that June 1st is the next deadline.
Ryan Simko, Publicity Chair, said that would like to have outings participants, when they sign up, list where they heard of the outing, so that he can learn about where people hear of them.   Jonathan suggested having a guest book at programs.

Heidi reported on Membership, for Pat Desbiens, who was absent.  The Chapter was +5 for March and we have 6 new affiliates.  EMS Club Days was a good event, and Pat expressed thanks to the many volunteers who helped.   We gained 10 members and $130 in donations.

Heidi reported on the Annual Dinner, because Susan Hamlin has resigned as Committee Chair.  She is helping Heidi until a new chair can be found, and has given her the information on how to do the job.  Pete Fish has agreed to do the 2010 program.  He does not want to be paid.  John Caffry said that this job used to be part of the Programs Committee and questioned the need to fill the position.  Heidi said that she would prefer not to overload the Program Chair, so she will look for someone to fill the position.
Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, reported on the Treasure Hunt, which is now in week 8 and will wrap up this month.  There are only about 20 participants.  He discussed possible reasons for this.
Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, reported that 6 people participated in the Tongue Mtn project, 3 members and 3 non-members.  The trail is all cleared up.  A ranger who came by questioned their use of chainsaws.  The 3 day Long Lake trip is this weekend; at least 10 people are signed up.  John Schneider will take photos and Heidi would like a write-up for the newsletter.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, said that the Allegheny State Park draft master plan is out, and that the Club Conservation Committee will meet soon.

Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, reported that the Pharaoh Lake Wilderness Area looks good.  He would like more feedback from hikers, so he will follow up with trip leaders who lead trips there.  Heidi suggested putting a questionnaire in the newsletter.

Jim delivered 4 boxes of Chapter Chair archives to Heidi.  She will only have to hold on to them until her term expires at the end of the year.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jim Schneider, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – June 2nd, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
